Council House, Priory Road, Dudley, West Midlands DY1 1HF www.dudley.gov.uk



Our ref: Service: Direct Line: Date:

Christmas holidays Public Health and Wellbeing &

Children's Services

4th December 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

Dudley borough entered Tier 3 restrictions when the country came out of national lockdown on December 2, which is the highest level of restrictions. For schools, however, there will be little if any change. They will remain open and should do so regardless of which tier Dudley is in, unless there are specific circumstances for individual schools. If there are any changes, details will be sent to you directly from your child's school.

It remains important that you and your family continue to be very careful and if anyone in your household/support bubble displays symptoms of COVID-19 (high temperature, new continuous cough and/or loss of taste or smell) that they isolate and book a test immediately. You can book a test by calling 119 or visiting www.nhs.uk/coronavirus.

Please do not send your child to school if they, or anyone in your household/support bubble, has any COVID-19 symptoms, and tell the school if your child tests positive for COVID-19.

Letting your school know about positive test results is also still important over the Christmas holidays as other children and staff may need to self-isolate due to being contacts.

The following guidance has been produced to help you identify when you need to contact the school over the holidays and when the school will contact you:

Positive test results

- Please tell the school about a positive test result for your child where their symptoms started on or before Sunday 20th December, or
- Please tell the school about a positive test result for your child where the <u>test date</u> was on or before Sunday 20th December and your child didn't have any symptoms.

When telling the school about positive test results please provide the following information:

- The date symptoms started (or if there were no symptoms)
- The date the test was taken (not the date you received the result)
- The date your child's self-isolation ends

Please contact the school as soon as possible when you receive the positive test result (see example on page 2). Your child's school will let you know how to tell them about positive results where symptoms started on or before 20th December, including on Christmas Day and Boxing Day.

For example:

Your child develops symptoms on Sunday 20th December, takes a test on Monday 21st December and receives a positive result on Wednesday 23rd December. Please tell the school as soon as possible.

Contacts of positive cases

- The school will identify any pupils who are contacts of a positive case.
- The school will notify you that your child is a contact and your child must self-isolate (stay at home) for 14 days from the day they last had contact with the positive case. The school will confirm this date with you.
- Other household members don't need to self-isolate, unless your child goes on to develop symptoms of COVID-19.

We know that self-isolating can be difficult and may feel especially difficult for children and families during the holidays. However, this is a really important part of helping to stop the spread of COVID-19 and protecting your loved ones.

Help is available to those who are self-isolating, may be feeling lonely or isolated, are unable to leave their home, or struggling financially due to the pandemic. People can call 0300 3302 152 from Monday to Friday between 9.30am and 12.30pm.

Thank you for your continued support, playing your part and helping us protect Dudley borough.

Bal Kaur

Director of Public Health & Wellbeing

Jeremy Keeble

Head of Education Outcomes & Inclusion